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WELCOME to ST. JOHN 
EVANGELIST PARISH 

 

AUGUST 6, 2023 THE TRANSFIGURATION OF THE LORD 
MASS SCHEDULE 

2nd & 4th Saturday ............................................4:00 pm 

Sunday .................................................................9:00 am 

Wednesday & Friday .........................................7:00 am 

1st Friday-Pine Haven .........................................10:00 am 

2nd Friday-Prairie Crossing ................................10:00 am 
 

PARISH OFFICE 

Hours: Monday–Friday  7:30 - 3:30 PM 

601 Valley  Road, Kohler WI 53044  

Telephone ....................................... (920) 452-9623 

Email ................................................ stjohnev@btsje.org 

Website ........................................... stjohnkohler.org 
 

Please contact the Parish Office to: 

1. Join the Parish 

2. Schedule a Baptism 

3. Schedule a Mass Intention 

4. Any other questions or concerns 
 

PARISH STAFF: 

Administrator: Rev. Jonathon Schmeckel  

  Phone: 920-452-9623 ext. 206 

 Anointing or Emergency: 920-550-1145 

Parish Administrative Assistant:  

 Gretchen Free 920-452-9623 ext. 201 

Director of Liturgy & Music:  

 Zach Holzer E-Mail: zach@btsje.org 

Directors of Religious Education:  

 Jeanne Bitkers (Gr. 4K-6) 

        Phone: 920-452-9623 ext. 220 

        E-Mail: jeanne@btsje.org 

  Teresa Bettag (Gr. 7-12) 

         Phone: 920-452-9623 ext. 218 

         E-Mail: teresab@btsje.org 

Co-Directors of Catholic Life Center:  

 John O’Dell E-Mail: john@btsje.org 

 Mary Waitkus E-Mail: maryw@btsje.org 

 

FINANCE COUNCIL: 

Finance Council Chair ........................ Rob Wenberg 

  Bob Goldsmith                         Ryan Kuhn 

 

PASTORAL COUNCIL:  

   Chairperson....................................... Bridgitt Zielke 

   Vice Chairperson .............................. Steve O’Neil 

   Rich Tauferner                       Norma Horne 

   Nick Cinquepalmi                 Paul Garni 

   Rita Gast                                Carol Marksteiner 

   Rick Michaletz 

    

Trustees:  Toni Sarafin, Trustee Treasurer 

                Michael Pellegrino, Trustee Secretary 

 

PRAY THE ROSARY DURING THE WEEK: 

Wednesday & Friday at 6:40 am 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: 

1st Fridays-6:00  - 6:45 am St. John Evangelist 

Sundays 8:00 - 8;45 am St. John Evangelist 

1st, 3rd, & 5th Saturdays-3 :00 pm-Blessed Trinity 

2nd & 4th  Saturdays-3:00 pm-St. John Evangelist 

LAY MINISTERS FOR AUGUST 12/13 

MASSES Saturday, 4:00 pm Sunday, 9:00 am 

Lectors Bill Moffatt 

Jillian W. 

Paul Garni 

Erin M. 

Servers Sophia H. 

Brett H. 

Anthony B. 

Annaliese B. 

Extraordinary 

Ministers of Holy 

Communion 

Patti Cosgrove Ken Udovich 

Ushers Volunteer 

Volunteer 

Rich Tauferner 

Peter Bustos 

Sacristan Connie Katchkey Nick Cinquepalmi 

Greeters Kluge Family Audrey Waitkus 
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2 From Father Schmeckel:  

This weekend we celebrate the Feast of the Transfiguration of the Lord. The 

Transfiguration is always celebrated on August 6, but this year it falls on a 

Sunday so we can celebrate it with a bit more gusto and joy! 

 

We will read in the Gospel this Sunday that Jesus takes Peter, James, and 

John up the mountain, and He is transfigured before them. He also speaks 

with Moses and Elijah who, in the Old Testament also talks with God the 

Father who speaks from heaven confirming that Jesus is truly the Son of 

God! The Catechism says, “For a moment Jesus discloses his divine 

glory.” (CCC 554) In other words, for a quick moment, the disciples see Jesus as He really is – fully 

God and fully human. I encourage you to spend some time this week re-reading this great 

Gospel, which you can find in your Bibles: Matthew 17:1-9. 

 

We also hear Peter say in the reading today, “Lord, it is good that we are here.” He then goes on 

(partly out of fear and disbelief) to offer to build tents for Jesus, Moses, and Elijah.  Peter’s offer 

would have reminded ancient Jewish people of many other stories of the Old Testament and 

their own holidays and celebrations.  

 

Today, we can make Peter’s words our own.  We can say, “Lord, it is good that we are here”. 

when we come to Mass each week, or when we stop in the Church to see Jesus present in the 

tabernacle, or when we make an Act of Spiritual Communion inviting Jesus into our hearts during 

the day.  We can also make the same offer that Peter did – to build a place for Jesus to stay by 

making “room” in our days and in our homes for Him.  Carving out a few minutes every day to 

pray, having crucifixes or religious art in our home that remind us of Jesus and the Saints and 

including Jesus and our beliefs in our in our day-to-day conversations are other ways to build a 

place for Jesus in our lives.  The Transfiguration reminds us to be like Peter – and to offer Jesus a 

place to stay in our hearts! 

 

Finally, the Transfiguration gives us an opportunity to consider the problems of evil and suffering. 

Many of the Church Fathers and prayers surrounding the Transfiguration talk about how seeing 

Jesus in the fullness of glory helped to strengthen the disciples and to prepare them for His 

suffering and death.  Even though the disciples fled from Him, imagine how much worse off they 

could have been had they not seen his glory on Mount Tabor at that moment! 

 

When I was praying about the Transfiguration, I thought about how God prepared Peter, James, 

and John ahead of time for the grave evil and suffering of Jesus’ Death on the Cross.  We too 

should  spend some time thinking about why God allows bad things to happen to good people.  

This is easier to do before we go through great suffering. If something tragic happens in our life – 

like an unexpected death, or a natural disaster, or the loss of a job, reasonable and rational 

explanations may not help us. Suffering is always hard, but if we have already thought about 

difficult things beforehand, we can make our way through such tragedies with a little more 

awareness of God’s presence. It doesn’t mean that those times will be easy, but it may help us 

to begin seeing why God might allows these kind of things to happen to us. 

 

I am writing this bulletin before leaving for World Youth Day in Portugal, but I want to say thank 

you for all of your prayers for a safe and fruitful pilgrimage! I will especially be praying for our 

parish families when our group visits the Shrine to Our Lady of Fatima! 



3 MASS INTENTIONS 

Blessed Trinity 

 

 

St. John’s  

Blessed Trinity 

Blessed Trinity 

St. John’s 

Blessed Trinity 

St. John’s 

 

Prairie Crossing 
St. John’s 

St. John’s 

Blessed Trinity 

 

4:00 pm 

 

 

9:00 am 

10:30 am 

9:00 am 

7:00 am 

9:00 am 

7:00 am 

 

10:00 am 
4:00 pm 

9:00 am 

10:30 am 

August 5 

 

 

August 6 

August 6 

August 8 

August 9 

August 10 

August 11 

 

August 11 
August 12 

August 12 

August 13 

Saturday 

 

 

Sunday 

Sunday 

Tuesday 

Wednesday 

Thursday 

Friday 

 

Friday 
Saturday 

Sunday 

Sunday 

 

†Sylvester & Eleanora Regan by Regan Family 

Trust, †Bradley Woveras by Family, †Ronald & 

Valva Schwaller by Evonne McCoy 

†Larry Spaeth by Elly & Mark Weber 

Mass for Parishioners 

†Dolores Kubis by Kathy Eldred 

†Gene & Dorothy Reilly by Reilly Family 

†Ted & Ceil Wegner by Ron & Mary Book 

†Edwin, Beatrice, & George Adamczyk by 

Chuck & Jane Waldoch 

†Anthony Mallmann by Betty Mallmann 

Mass for Parishioners 

†Jerome & Sophie Kubiak by Reilly Family 

†Joan Loebbaka by Doug & Cindy Dorn, 

†Robert Nebel by Bettag Family 

THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: Will be offered at St. John Evangelist Parish on 

Saturday, August 12 at 3:00 pm and Sunday, August 13 from 8:00 to 8:45 am. 

 

 

 

 

 
The new Saturday Mass Schedule has begun. 

Saturday Mass will be held at 4:00 pm at: 
 

• Blessed Trinity Parish 1st, 3rd, and 5th Saturday 

• St. John Evangelist Parish 2nd and 4th Saturday 

 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation will be offered at 

3:00 pm on that same schedule. 

FOOD PANTRY: 
Please continue to bring 

non-perishable goods 

for the Sheboygan Falls 

Food Pantry. They are in 

need of pasta sauce at this time. Next 
Delivery: Monday, August 7: John & Karen 

Egan and Georgia Packer 

SAFEGUARDING ALL GOD’S CHILDREN: All 

staff and volunteers who work with or have contact 

with children under the age of 18 years old, must 

attend a Safeguarding class. Safe Environment 

Education training session information can be found 

here: https://www.archmil.org/offices/safeguarding/

Safeguarding-Events.htm. Please contact the Parish 

Office at 920-452-9623 or stjohnev@btsje.org if you 

have any questions about signing up your 

Safeguarding status. 

THIS Weekend:  PLEASE JOIN US! 

 

 August 5th (Blessed Trinity) after 4:00 

pm Mass in Church Hall   

  August 6th (St John’s) after 9:00 am 

      Mass in Narthex       

                           
The EUCHARIST & ADORATION: 

“The Heart and Summit of Christian 

Life” 
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SATURDAY, AUGUST 5 

 12:00 pm  AA Meeting 

    Church Hall  

SUNDAY, AUGUST 6 

 9:00 am  Mass  

 10:00 am  Eucharistic Revival 

    Presentation 

    Narthex 

 
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 9 

 7:00 am  Mass 

    
FRIDAY, AUGUST 11 

 7:00 am  Mass 

  
SATURDAY, AUGUST 12 

 12:00 pm  AA Meeting 

    Church Hall  

 3:00 pm  Reconciliation 

 4:00 pm  Mass 

 
SUNDAY, AUGUST 13 

 8:00 am  Reconciliation 

 9:00 am   Mass   

ST JOHN’S FANTASY FOOTBALL: 
Ever want to be an NFL general manager 

to put your own team together?  Or a 

coach to set your starting lineup — who 

starts and who sits? 

  

Well, now you can.  Join St. John’s Fantasy 

Football League and match wits with the 

best football minds in the area.  It’s easy to 

learn and fun to play. 

  

Sound interesting?  Then contact Aaron 

Justinger (amj91@att.net) or Tom Reilly 

(treilly53044@gmail.com) for more 

information. ~Tom Reilly 

EVENTS CALENDAR MARRIAGE BANS I:  
Kelly Suralik 

Brenden Ingraham 

AUGUST WINE & HOSTS: In Memory 

of Hoell Family by Shirley Hoell & Nancy 

Buss by Family 

CATHOLIC LIFE CENTER UPDATES:  
 Grandparents and Parents!: Come with the children for videos and 

popcorn. Wednesday, August 9, 10:15-11:00 am at St. John Evangelist 

Parish in Classroom 8. Coloring pages available if desired. Registration 

required with Mary at 920-467-4616, Ext. 314 or maryw@btsje.org by 

August 7th. 

  

 Ice cream social: Thursday, August 10, 1:00-2:00 pm at Blessed Trinity Parish 

Catholic Life Center Meeting Room. Bring a topping to share! Vanilla ice 

cream and chocolate syrup will be provided. Please register with Mary, by 

August 8, at 920-467-4616, Ext. 314 or maryw@btsje.org. 

 

 Make a Fall Wreath: Thursday, August 17, 1:00-2:30 pm at Blessed Trinity Parish Catholic 

Life Center Meeting Room. General supplies are provided for a 12-inch fall wreath. Bring 

embellishments for your wreath if you desire. Cost of class is $6. Registration is required by 

August 10 so we can get supplies. Contact Mary at 920-467-4616, Ext. 314 or 

maryw@btsje.org.  
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Mass is for Everyone….. 
 
“Why do I have to go to Mass? What do I get out of it?”.  These are questions 

parents, grandparents, teachers, and others sometimes hear from children and 

teens, and at times even from other adults.  Although these questions may 

seem difficult to answer, there is a simple response:  “You are not there to get 

something, you are there to give something.”  

 

Just like it’s helpful to get all family members to prepare for a trip or vacation or 

to help with and serve a family meal and assist with the cleanup in order for everyone to enjoy 

and take more ownership in it, much the same thing happens when it comes to Sunday 

Mass.  The more involved family members and especially children and teens get, and the more 

they participate, the better they understand the elements of the Mass and feel wanted and 

needed.   

 

How can we help children and teens become more involved and better understand the 

various parts and the importance and beauty of the Mass?  In reality, this is surprisingly easy to 

do. Here are some suggestions: 

 

Beginning as young as 4 or 5 years old, when children are in Kindergarten, they along with their 

parents can welcome people to church and hand out worship aids. Before volunteering, talk 

as a family about the importance of making people feel welcomed, just as Jesus did. 

At about age 7 or 8 years old, a child could join a parent who is an Usher and can help with 

those duties. As children get older and become more experienced, they can provide this 

service on their own. Families can also volunteer to bring up the Gifts during the Offertory. Talk 

with your children about how you value supporting your Church-community with your time, 

talent and treasure. 

 

After they have received First Eucharist/ First Communion, and when the Parish offers the 

opportunity, children and teens can assist as Altar Servers. This important ministry allows those 

who serve in this capacity to become more intimately involved in the movement of the Mass 

and helps them recognize the witness of service they provide to the wider parish community. 

As children become older more Liturgical Ministry Involvement opportunities become available 

to them. With proper training and preparation, older children can be Lectors and proclaim the 

Readings at Mass. Serving God and others as Choir members is another possibility.  When they 

are 13 and 14 years of age and older, teens may also enjoy assisting the Sacristan who serves 

as a coordinator for the Mass and makes sure it runs smoothly. 

 

It would be hard to find a child regardless of his or her age who didn’t take these ministries very 

seriously and begin to recognize that their presence is important.  Some may even continue 

helping with different ministries as they get older.  Above all, it is hoped that they will enjoy their 

involvement and their contributions and begin to understand and appreciate the importance 

of coming together as a community of faith to pray and give thanks and to share a simple 

meal at the table of the Lord – Mass on Sundays!   

 

Adapted from:  Teachingcatholickids.com;  “ Make Way For the Children”. Our Sunday Visitor 

Publishing, Huntington, Indiana 

~Jeanne Bitkers, Director of Religious Education 4K-Grade 6 
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